[image: image1.png]




UNION of the BALTIC CITIES 

Commission on Health and Social Affairs

Report to the 36th Meeting of the Executive Board

UBC Social Charter

As from September 2002 a Translation Team delivered the versions of the Charetr in all 10 Baltic languages. Thy were sent out in March 2002.
A first proposal for a Steering Committee stand since 2002 with UBC key persons.

First interested scientists confirmed to join the Experts' Committee wich will be needed to create the catalogue of comparable indicators. 

Since januar 2003 we are working with  Ambassadors of the UBC Social Charter, 

high-ranking persons who create awareness of this paper on the international stage presenting it in Conferences, seminars, workshops. Fist Ambassadors were: UBC Vice-President Liisa Pakosta and Prof. Dr. Ingo Richter, promotor and organiser of the Hanse Tour Sunshine 2003. 

In November 2002 all UBC Commissions and Networks were contacted to contribute their ideas. 

The Involvement of all UBC member cities is still difficult. The first call was sent out in April 2002. Until now, no city has named a contact person. We expect a better feed-back after the second call in March 2003, with copies of the Charter in the national languages.

The Financing of the scientific work in the implementation of the UBC Social Charter
should be resolved by help of EU funding. At the moment we are searching for new possibilities in new EU programme calls.

Co-operation with Social Hansa

On 24 October 2002 a working meeting with the Co-ordinator of Social Hansa in the city of Lübeck took place. Social Hansa is an 'old' partner. After a fruitful exchange of experience it was decided to continue the co-operation, to interrelate the networks, and to support each others project. One important project of Social Hansa is the 'Social Monitor' for the Baltic sea region. The UBC Commission on Health and Social Affairs will profit from the output of the project which is analysing social situations of different target groups in each of its periodical reports.

Hanse Tour Sunshine 2003

The Hanse Tour Sunshine is a project with the humanitarian aim to help children in 

the Eastern Baltic region suffering by cancer and other chronical deseases is regarded as one of the most important international social projects of the UBC. Together with the organiser's office the UBC Office Rostock is helping in contacting the partners and to manage the preparation for the cycle ride which will take pale in July/August 2003 all around the Baltic sea.
Commission's Meeting

Due to technical problems the organisation of the pending 2002 Commission's Meeting has been very difficult. Now we plan to hold it in May 2003 in the city of Nykoebing F./Denmark. Important topics will be i.a. network strengthening, UBC Social Charter implementation, new projects ideas, responsabilities sharing in the network, funding opportunities, etc.

Conferences / Workshops

Conference 'Aspects of Women's Entrepreneurship – Dialogues Open New Horizons' in Rostock, 18-19 October 2002


At this international Conference (participants from Portugal, Italy, Greece, Latvia, Lithuania, Estonia, Sweden etc.), organised by Ressourcencenter, baltic fem and Rostock Gender Equality Co-ordinator, the Commission delivered a workshop statement about 'Networking in the Baltic Sea Region' 

Third Baltic Sea Women's Conference on 'WoMen and Democracy' in Tallinn 13-14 February 2003. 

The UBC Office Rostock acted as German National Co-ordinator and integrated the International Planning Committee. The Commission introduced the topic UBC Social Charter in the Programme and could achieve that UBC Vice-President Liisa Pakosta was given the possibility to hold a statement about the Charter in two workshops (IV/2 'Violence against Women/Prostitution' and IV/3 'Violence against Women/Trafficking'). The Commission prepared the speaker with presentation material. Leaftlets of the Charter in 11 languages were sent to be handed out to all participants.

EMAS (Municipal Environmental Management Systems) Workshop of the UBC Commission on Environment, 15-16 November 2003 in Rostock. 

The UBC Office Rostock strongly co-operated with the organisers during three months preparing the event.

Karin Wohlgemuth

UBC Office Rostock
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